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The signs of fall are definitely here; falling leaves, 

cooler temperatures, back to school and our 

annual Welcome Back Pancake Breakfast!   It 

was nice to see so many of our Prairie View 

families at our breakfast last Friday morning.  

Thank you to our staff who organized and served 

the breakfast and thank you to our SCC for 

helping to cook the ham. We strive to provide 

many opportunities to connect with our families 

and the community. The home and school is a 

very valuable and important partnership. 

 

Caring to Learn . . . .  Learning to Care 

      Mrs. Janice Key                      Mrs. Lesa Heath 
           Principal                              Vice-Principal 
 

 

 

Upcoming Events: 

September 27 

School wide Terry Fox Walk at 

1:00 pm 

September 28 

Gr. 5 & 6 Soccer Tournament 

October 4 

Grade 4 Assembly 

October 5 

No School for Students 

October 8 

Thanksgiving Holiday 

October 10 

Parent/Teacher/Student 

Conferences (3:30 – 6:30 pm) 

October 11 

Parent/Teacher/Student 

Conferences (3:30 – 6:30 pm) 

October 25 

School Photo Retakes 

 

 

 
 



      

 

 

CLASSROOM  HIGHLIGHT 

Each month we will feature one or two classrooms.  This month we present 

Grade 5 Coates: 

What a start we have had in 

5C! 

In three weeks of school we 

have welcomed two new 

students to our classroom, 

both are boys named 

Jordan and Landyn.  

Besides that, we have had 

the opportunity to get 

acquainted with a new set 

of CARE Buddies from 2/3 

Fichtner and we have had 

the chance to spend 

several opportunities 

reading, playing games and 

doing puzzles with them.  

The kids are very excited to 

see what this year brings 

with their new classroom, 

and also their new friends.   

 

In 5C we are working on becoming curious learners and deep thinkers.  We have been 

working on adapting to new challenges and new environments, including the chance to 

work in our classroom but also some outdoor ed.  The students have all opened this year 

with a new set of responsibilities but also a new set of opportunities.  This month will 

enable the students to partake in their first Wild West Soccer Classic in Dalmeny that 

many schools from the division attend.  Along with that some students will be going to 

Delisle to partake in their first division wide cross country meet. The start of grade 5 has 

been amazing and we look forward to a great year in 5C!  



      

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

IN MOTION 

Wednesday In Motion activities will begin again on 

October 3rd at 8:10 am.  Mr. Fisher will kick off the 

season with Karate.   Due to Parent/Teacher 

conferences on October 10th, there will be           

no In Motion on October 10th.   

 

 

TERRY FOX FUNDRAISER 

PVS is once again collecting money for Terry Fox cancer 

research.  To date we have collected $578.90.  We have a 

school goal of $1000.00 to be collected by September 27th, 

2018.   

Dalmeny is always a very giving and supportive community.  

We have no doubt we will meet our goal.  Come on Prairie 

View, keep those donations rolling in!   
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SOCCER TOURNAMENT 

The 19th Annual Wild West Soccer Tournament will be held on 

Friday, September 28.    The tournament is for Grade Five and Six 

students.  We will have a total of 24 teams from Prairie View and 

various schools from across the division.  We will be setting up 6 

Grade 5 soccer fields and 6 Grade 6 fields.  Thank you to the Town 

of Dalmeny and the Cindy Keet from the Dalmeny Minor Soccer 

Association for your help.  

The Grade Five and Six classes will be organizing the concession.  Thanks to Kim Slobodian, 

Scott Burant and Tracey Zak-O’Neill for organizing the parent volunteers. An email from the 

school asking for volunteers was sent this week.  We appreciate all the help needed to 

make a huge event like this happen for our school community. 

The tournament runs from 10 a.m. until 2 p.m. Please come by and cheer on the teams! 

Next week, the students will be given a schedule, map and concession price list.   

 

CROSS COUNTRY 

Prairie View's Cross Country team this year consists of 13 students from grade 5 and grade 

6.  The students have been practicing for 2 weeks now and have slowly worked their way up 

from running 1.5 km to 2.5 km.  The students practice 4 times a week running either first thing 

in the morning at 8 a.m., or at morning recess.  Practices take place Monday to Thursday.   

 

The kids have been training hard and have all managed to improve on their personal 

best times.  We will be going to Delisle for the division meet on October 3rd where the grade 

5 students will be expected to run 2 km and the grade 6 students will be expected to run 

3 km.   

Lee Coates and Aaron Schafhauser  

 

A warm welcome to Mrs. Jennifer Berg 
who just joined  

our staff as an Educational Associate. 
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      PARENT/TEACHER/STUDENT CONFERENCES 

Our Grades 1 – 6 conferences will be on Wednesday, October 10 and Thursday, 

October 11 from 3:30 – 6:30 p.m.  Kindergarten conferences will be later near the 

beginning of November to allow for more time between the Kindergarten home visits 

and the conference.  Information for Kindergarten parents will be sent in the next few 

weeks 

Parents will book student progress conferences online.  We will send a separate email 

next week to notify you that bookings are open.  The email will also include instructions 

for how to book online. 

During this set of conferences, we want to meet with all parents and students. The 

focus of these conferences is to continue to build the home and school connection 

and to share accomplishments and goals.   

Please call the office if you have any questions. 

 

 

 EDUCATION WEEK 

This year Education Week runs from October 14-20.  This year’s theme is, “A World of 

Learning for Every Student”.  The Education Week committee is in the process of planning 

a fun filled week of activities.  Please stayed tuned for more information! 

 

SCHOOL SUPPLIES 

School supplies/dayplanner fees are due next Friday, September 28.  Thank you to those    

who have already paid.  Cheques will be deposited the first week in October. 

              

NUT ALERT 

Please remember that PVS is on Peanut/Nut Alert.  Help us to keep all our 

children safe by checking labels when packing lunches or                       

bringing food to school. 



      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  SCHOLASTIC BOOK FAIR – “Enchanted Forest of Books” 

Our first Scholastic Book Fair will be held October 16 – 18, and will be open for purchasing from 8:30 

am to 3:30 pm on Wednesday, Oct. 17 and 8:30 am to 12:15 on Thursday, October 18.  The SCC 

will also host a shopping evening from 6:00 – 7:30 on Wednesday, October 17.  Each 

classroom will have a chance to visit the Book Fair during the school day and make purchases if 

they wish.  Thank you to our SCC and parent volunteers who help run the book fair. 

 Tuesday, October 16  Previewing  Day  

 Wednesday, October 17  Previewing and Shopping Day for K 

      Shopping Day for Grades 1-6 

      (as scheduled by classroom teacher) 

Thursday, October 18 Shopping Day for Grades K-6 (as scheduled by classroom             

teacher)      

Parents are very welcome to visit the Book Fair and enter their child’s name in the Family Door 

Prize.  The ballot is on the back of the flyer your child will receive on Preview Day.   



      

 

HOME AND SCHOOL CONNECTION 

We want to start off the year by reading, reading, reading!  We have 

for you a reading bingo!  Please spend some time reading each 

evening with your child.  When you have completed the bingo sheet 

with them, and you have signed it, return it to school for a chance for 

your child to win a prize. We are asking that the completed bingo 

sheets be handed in by October 15st. Happy Reading!  We look forward to hearing about 

your at home reading adventures! 

READING BINGO 

Read for 

20 minutes 

Check 

out a 

book 

from the 

library 

Read a 

biography 

Read a 

fiction 

book 

Go 

outside 

and 

read 

Read a 

newspaper 

Read 

with a 

flashlight 

Read for 

10 

minutes 

Read a 

book 

that has 

won an 

award 

Read on 

a comfy 

chair 

Read to a 

parent or 

adult 

Read on 

the 

couch 

 

Free  

Space 

Read in 

your 

pajamas 

Read a 

book 

with no 

pictures 

Read a 

poetry 

book 

Read a 

non-

fiction 

book 

Read 3 

books by 

the same 

author 

Read for 

30 

mintues 

Read a 

chapter 

book 

Read 5 

picture 

books 

Read 

under a 

blanket 

Read for 

one hour 

Read by 

a tree 

Read 

with a 

friend or 

sibling 
 



      

 

 



      

 

 



      

 

 



      

 
 



      

 

 


